
 

It saddens me to report that Hob Thompson and also Jacob von Holzen’s wife have both passed 
away during the past month. On happier news, Jean Crabtree reports that recovery from the 
operation on her right shoulder has gone well and she expects to be home before Christmas. 

A warm welcome to Heath Davies who has joined the Guild this month. 

Our new Constitution was approved by the Registrar of Incorporated Societies and the document, 
together with the new certificate of incorporation is pinned on the notice board outside the 
washrooms.  

All of the group meetings are coming to an end next week. The program for group meetings in 
January 2025 is shown on page 3 of this newsletter. 

And so, we come to the end of 2024. Myself, and all of the Committee, thank every member for the 
support during 2024, we wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a happy 2025. 

Happy Christmas and all the best for 2025 - Phil Hansen, Chairperson 
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Suzie is a new member of the Guild and this photo is of 2nd only 
piece of woodcrafting work.

THE PRESIDENT’S REPORT
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